

December 7, 2007

Ms. Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge Street, 27<sup>th</sup> Floor Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4

Via email to BoardSec@oeb.gov.on.ca

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Board File No. EB-2007-0707

Phase 1: Issues list review

Electricity Distributors Association (EDA) staff have reviewed the Issues list developed by the Ontario Power Authority with its members. At this time, no additional issues have been identified.

The EDA looks forward to continuing its participation in the development of an IPSP that meets the needs of all stakeholders in Ontario.

Yours truly,

Richard Zebrowski

Vice President, Policy & Corporate Affairs

:km